
From: Kester, Tony
To: 'Sam Wiley' <swiley@alz.org>

Date: 4/29/2013 3:32:29 PM
Subject: RE: following up

Sam,

I am OK meeting or having a phone conversation. How about sometime Wednesday or Thursday?

Thanks.

Tony

From: Sam Wiley [mailto:swiley@alz.org] 
Sent: Monday, April 29, 2013 2:52 PM 
To: Kester, Tony
Cc: Cindy Alewine
Subject: following up

Tony,

I hope this emails finds you doing well. I wanted to check back with you. I am trying to make my way back to 
respite talk after getting some things off my plate from last week. I know you have 1,001 things going on at 
one time as well.

At your convenience let me know what our next step is regarding having a conversation about the "terms" (for a 
lack of better word). Cindy and I are good with meeting in person if you prefer or if you want to set up a time 
to have a phone conversation that is good with us too. What ever is best is what we want to do.

Let me know what you are thinking and we will be happy to move on that.

Talk to you soon.

Sam
J. Sam Wiley, Jr.
Vice President of Programs
Alzheimer's Association (SC Chapter)
4124 Clemson Blvd, Suite L
Anderson, SC 29621
864-224-3045-p
800-272-3900-p
swiley@alz.org
www.alz.org/sc
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